

# Trinity High School PTO - Meeting Minutes September/October 2017

## Central PA Crab, Beer & Wine Festival

Thank you to all of our Sponsors, Vendors, Parent/Student Volunteers and everyone who attended this event. Our PTO members voted to donate \$8,000 of the proceeds from the festival to help with the cost of replacing the curtains in our auditorium. In addition, a check was presented to the Central PA Food Bank for \$2,000 on October 24<sup>th</sup>.

#### Volunteers Needed:

#### Math Honor Society Induction Ceremony - Wednesday, November 8th

We need (3) adult or student volunteers to set-up, serve and clean-up at the Math Honor Society Induction Ceremony to be held on **Wednesday**, **November 8**<sup>th</sup> at 7:00pm. Go to <u>VOLUNTEER</u> and sign up today. Congratulations to our students and their families. If you have any questions, contact Sister Susan at <u>skuk@thsrocks.us</u> or Sarah Mirarchi at 717-774-7097.

## Teacher & Staff Holiday Cookie Extravaganza - Friday, December 22nd

During the holidays, time can be the greatest gift. Please consider baking your holiday tried and true cookie recipe. You probably already have a family favorite in mind as you read this request. You know, the one that garners the most requests for the recipe, the one you couldn't imagine celebrating Christmas without. Now you can share it with our teachers and staff at the 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Holiday Cookie Extravaganza. This is the one time of the year where we all can show our appreciation to our teachers and staff. Allie Perkins will Chair the Committee this year. If you would like to Co-Chair or Volunteer to help on December 22<sup>nd</sup>, Please go to <u>VOLUNTEER</u> and sign up today. Information about our cookie sign-up sheet will be sent out in November. If you have any questions, contact Allie Perkins at yourRFskinlady@gmail.com.

## Welcome Committee - Saturday, February 10th and Saturday, March 24th

The PTO Welcome Committee needs volunteers to help welcome public school and homeschooled students and parents on testing days. This year the testing will be held on **Saturday, February 10**<sup>th</sup> and **Saturday, March 24**<sup>th</sup>. For many of the parents and students, this will be their first visit to our school. We will be available to answer any questions or concerns and give tours (library, lunch room, etc.) We are hoping for (2) parents from each grade. Go to <u>VOLUNTEER</u> and sign-up today. We will schedule a meeting in January to discuss the details.

### Catholic Schools Week (CSW) - Ice Cream Social - Friday, February 2nd

This is our favorite time of the year. We can celebrate the value that a Catholic education provides to our students, our church, our communities and our nation. Volunteer and help us celebrate Student Appreciation Day - Ice Cream Social on **Friday, February 2**<sup>nd</sup>. We will need parent volunteers to help to serve our students ice cream and other snacks. Please go to <u>VOLUNTEER</u> and sign up to help. If you have any questions, contact Sister Susan at <u>skuk@thsrocks.us</u> or Sarah Mirarchi at 717-774-7097.

